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EDITORIAL
MARCH 1991
The main events of the month are covered elsewhere within, so not much to report here, but I did think it was time we had another Club Member's car on the cover. Some will recognise at once Frank and Jan Joblin's well-used

Ruby. Frank has been keen on A7s for many years and the fact that he regularly runs this one must say something for it.

Also within, Biddy's latest profile, Merv's 'examination results' and a report on Vic's funeral.
-

Be sure to make preparations for this month's Club Night. Dig out those photographs and prepare them for others to see - in albums or otherwise.

John
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APRIL NEWSLETTER
Items welcome by 29th March.
SECRETARIAL Well Folks,

Hopefully I've just put the last bit of filler in the Ruby - spraying this weekend I hope!
I am very pleased to say that Vic Steele's cremation went off very smoothly on 27th February with an excellent turn-out from the Club and a grand turn-out of Austins - 12 in all. After the ceremony and a 'photocall', we all popped down to the 'local'. Vic would have approved I'm sure. I understand from the Solicitor that there is to be an inquest, but it may be as far away as 6 months, hence 
the saga continues!
Merv and family entertained us with an excellent quiz last Club Night, nice and varied and not all A7 questions!
About 10 cars on the last run, in the forest around Beaulieu and onto an excellent pub at Holbury with good-value food and cheap beer from 12 – 12.30. Luckily, I bought the first round! Doubtless a report will appear within.

Your Committee has received a couple of quotes for reflective spare wheel covers, after discussion. I'll keep you all posted.

Glyn is now the proud owner of a '37 Nippy found in Burley, a bit scruffy but basically sound. I think he plans to quickly tidy it and 'chuck it on the road' temporarily for a bit of fun.

It will be nice to see a Nippy on Runs. Cheers, Gary

THE NEW FOREST SUPER-PUB RUN Sunday 24th February
With a slight feel of Spring in the air, and a spot of rain (nothing to dampen our day), eleven '7s and a modern met at the "Cat and Fiddle" car park. We commenced our run into the New Forest, shortly passing the point where the wheel came off our car when returning from the New Year run a year ago. Ben and myself felt we should have stopped to observe a 2 minute silence to commemorate the event.

We were into Burley when Biddy's husband Gordon ran into trouble with his car. We all had to stop, but Scott drove on, splashing our 'pride and joy' with mud, to call a halt to those on ahead. Down the lane came a herd of cattle; passing us and stealing the show was one cow with one horn down and one up, she looked so funny. Gordon's overheated car was fine now so on we went into Ornamental Drive, the '7s looking so pretty in convoy. Like us, no doubt everyone thought how sad to see so much storm damage to our lovely trees.

We now moved into Minstead, through Lyndhurst towards Beaulieu; no meal with 'Monty' but somehow I think he would make us welcome being a car man.

We arrived at The Old Mill Inn, Holbury a reservation having been made for us, and for once we ate together and not split up. Very good food, recommended!

Lunch over, the rain was well set in and Pat and Glyn decided that it wasn't Summer after all and their roof must go up. Eight cars left to drive to view the Solent and a visit to the Lyndhurst Park Hotel to an Antique Fair.

[image: image4.png]Another lovely run thanks to Lawrence and his 'better half '. The difference between this run and a 'Dusty' organised run was that we all arrived home with comparatively clean cars and shoes.

REMINDER: DURING CLUB RUNS whilst keeping an eye on the car in front be sure that you can always be seen by the car behind. If you lose sight of it in the rear view mirror, slow down. At right or left turns be sure that the driver behind has seen you turn, or wait immediately after the turn, where you can be seen. This way the lead cars will never go on unaware that they are not being followed by everyone and will stop in the event of a breakdown somewhere behind. If only one car breaks the rule, the Run can be spoilt.

Thanks to Gay for another original cartoon.
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[image: image6.png]Vic's funeral took place, as notified, on Wednesday 27th February at Bournemouth Crematorium. Over sixty people attended, paying their last respects and remembering with affection a truly veteran motorist and motorcycle enthusiast. Mourners included the Chairman and Treasurer of the Isle of Wight Vectis Historic Car Club and representatives of the Wessex Vehicle Preservation Club, Bournemouth and Poole Preservation Club and Dorset Historic Motor Club. Our own Club was widely represented by Members and their wives in twelve Austin Sevens, In addition to these there was a number of other pre-war cars and a group of Vic's neighbours who remember him as a 'shy' man.

After a sincere and dignified service, and the committal, those attending gathered outside to reminisce and inspect the floral tributes including a tasteful wreath of spring flowers and a tribute from the Dorset Austin Seven Club.

Cars then gathered nearby for a photograph before many of the 'Dorsets', together with the Vectis Club representatives, adjourned to the nearby

Five Ways Hotel to toast Vic's memory. 'Pity he wasn't there, he would have loved it', said one Club Member - but perhaps he was.

The occasion was a fitting tribute to Vic's memory and his friendship.
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MERV AND FRAN'S QUIZ NIGHT
The high turn-out last Club Night was an indication of the popularity of the Quiz. Merv's organisation and balanced choice of questions kept all twelve teams enjoyably involved throughout, whilst Fran and daughter Louise kept the marking up to the minute.

Final honours went to the Dynamos (Bernard, Jackie, Ben and Marion) with the Flywheels and Kingpins second and third.

Merv has kindly provided full results and a selection of 'howlers'. Thanks Merv, Fran and Louise - it was great.
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A7 BEGINNINGS  A story of Austin folk.
Gary Munn
“That looks a nice car! Mmm. I like that!”
So thought Gary in the early 1970's (when still a school boy), as surprise, surprise, an Austin 7 went by.

Fairly soon afterwards, he and his father were, by chance, visiting Beaulieu Motor Museum in July; the very day of the Annual Austin 7 Rally.

Needless to say he was bowled over by the shiny, immaculate rows and rows of the very make of car which he had worshipped from afar.

No messing! He then and there made up his mind that he wanted one. Young though he was and under age to be able to drive, his mind was made up.

Together with his father they amassed the fine sum of £175 to purchase same. BUT! Where to find such a car to buy?

September 1977 issue of Exchange and Mart bore his 'WANTED' advertisement. Fortunately for Gary, another would be enthusiast, about to get married, answered his cry, duly parting with his 'Bits of an A7 in a box' to the delighted, under-age Gary.

Now we know why Gary looks so proud, so much at home, so happy in his immaculate BOX GK 4219 - for that dear friends was the very car, his first car that Gary restored and assembled.

Many more has he since fully restored including two Chummies, Specials, Rubies, Pearls etc. plus keeping full notes of all work done on them! In addition to his own private restorations he is THE MUN in the club–famous repair outfit of MUNWELLYNS! (See Newsletter for monthly AD.)

Chance again played a part in the forming of the MUNWELLYN partnership, for it was purely as a favour to the dying Mr. Burrows, that they undertook to get his-car-on the road in order that his wife should have a saleable asset after his death. Happily the Burrows made one run out in it before the sad event and that to the Fleur de Lys at Cranborne. Mrs. Burrows of course later presented the 'Burrows Cup' to the club to be awarded annually for the Club Member of the Year.

Having fully restored his original BOX he then became a founder member of the Dorset Austin Seven club! Being too young to officially drive he must be the only member to have arrived 'Chauffeur driven' - by his Father! Gary was not only one of the founder members but has also made virtually every meeting since the club first started! During the years Gary has faithfully served on the Committee, first holding office as Events Secretary and latterly as General Club Secretary.

In addition the car is most likely THE most travelled car in the club:

Round Europe twice; including making the Simplon Pass in Switzerland with bonnet fully open (fresh air cooling system!) Many, many tours in Britain; all in all, accumulating a total in excess of 85,000 miles! Further he would quite like to do a drive overland to India for example - or do I put words into his mouth?

It will not surprise anyone to hear that Gary has won many prestigious events, including 'Beaulieu' with his immaculate BOX. The first Chummy restored by Gary made the Sunday papers; being both photographed and written about! his sister was at that time driving it and travelling very regularly (weekly) up and down to Birmingham.

To paraphrase the well known saying  "If you want to get ahead, get a Seven Box" would be appropriate in this case, for almost immediately on starting work at Barclays D.C. & O, was he not only known by all BUT was allocated his own special parking place - for the BOX! No wonder dog SUSIE looks so proud and knowing as she rides front seat.  Finally one thing Gary has never yet been done for: speeding in his Seven; though he quite likes the idea of it ...HIS very own words

Truly a story of a school boy's dream come true. Thank you Gary. 
B. B. March 1991,
WANTED
2 S/H Ruby tyres in reasonable condition. Perhaps someone might have a couple of 450 x 17s now that they have changed to 400s. Contact Gary Munn, Tel. Poole 683848, evenings.
TRAMPS decided to stay under cover it seems and so the proposed Tramps Evening did not take place as planned. Next time, if you find the charity shop offerings too good to use, ask if you may rummage through the black bin bags which contain their rejects. Some of it is 'wholly' acceptable.
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EVENTS:


^

MARCH
Thursday 21st March.
CLUB NIGHT at the Whincroft Hotel.

SHOW YOUR PHOTOGRAPHS EVENING. An opportunity for Club Members to show their photographs of Club events, restorations, cars, car people and places or anything else of interest to other Members. Please bring photographs ready mounted or in albums that can be handled.
8.00 p.m. (Spares only available by prior arrangement.)

Sunday 24th March. CLUB RUN. A North Dorset 'Double Run'. There will be a run out and a run back together to Wimborne. Meet at the Safeway Car Park, Wimborne at 10.15 for 10.30 a.m.

Thursday 28th March. COMMITTEE MEETING at the Tyrrell’s Ford. 8.30 p.m.
APRIL
Thursday 4th April.
'9 to Late' (for those who want to meet for a natter) at the Elm Tree, Hightown, Ringwood.

Thursday 18th April. CLUB NIGHT at the Whincroft Hotel. 'Noggin and Natter' 8.00 p.m.

Thursday 25th April. COMMITTEE MEETING at the Tyrrells Ford. 8.30 p.m.

Sunday 28th April. CLUB RUN. (A week later than usual) Details in the April Newsletter.
Additional Rallies etc. :​

Sunday 21st April. The Daffodil Run.

Sunday 12th May. Bournemouth and Poole Preservation Club Road Run. Start and finish at Bournemouth Pier Approach.

Sat./Sun. 1st/2nd June.
W.V.P.C. Motorcade. Breamore House. A two-day event this year with a road run, treasure hunt and barbecue on Saturday and static display on Sunday.

Sat./Sun. 15th/16th June. Bristol A7 Club Spye Park Rally.

Sunday 9th June.  Esso Bristol to Bournemouth Run. (Entry a bit expensive!)

Sat /Sun. 22nd/23rd. June.
B.P.P.C. Bear Cross Steam Rally.

Fri.-Sun. 16/17/18th August. Purbeck Rally and Autojumble.

(Enquiries: Wareham 551331) Sunday 29th September. Autumn Amble. A70C N.Hants.
SUNDAY 7TH. JULY. 750 CLUB NATIONAL A7 RALLY, BEAULIEU.
Late news: The Club has been invited to show cars at the Martock (Nr. Yeovil) Carnival and Funfair on Saturday 3rd. August. Enquiries to Geoff Allen (0935)822375
